
Today's Scripture April 2, 2023

CHILDREN +  PALMS TODAY
The kids will be waving palms this 
morning during the 3rd song. You 
can send them back to meet Ashlee 
Chaffee and their teachers and grab  a 
palm to wave! Thanks!

EASTER EGG HUNT PROMO 
WALKERS NEEDED
We still need people to walk flyers 
door-to-door to help spread the word. 
Sign-up online or email Ashlee at 
ashleec@colecommunity.org. 

SEND A BIRTHDAY CARD TO 
ESTHER FOR HER 89TH BIRTHDAY!
Would you be willing to encourage 
one of our global outreach workers, 
Esther Brambila, by mailing her a letter 
or a BD card? Her 89th birthday is 
on April 17th. Esther is feeling a little 
lonely and loves receiving snail-mail. 
The address below is for her son in 
Texas; your letter will then travel on 
into Mexico via packet:

11550 Sangria, San Antonio, TX 78253.  
Contact the Global Outreach Team 
with ?’s.

PURSUIT EASTER VISUAL
The Pursuit's youth group has prepared 
an Easter Visual with visuals related to 
Easter that is free and open to us as we 
prepare for Good Friday and Easter.  
Check it out on Wednesday, April 5 
from 6 to 8 p.m. at 6151 N. Discovery Pl. 
Boise.

Financial Update
as of March 27, 2023

YTD Spending $125,087

Last Week's Giving $5,303

Give online at  
colecommunity.churchcenter.com/giving

Bulletin Updates 

PASSAGE: Luke 19:28-44, The Tearful Entry

TEACHER: Scott Harop, Executive Pastor at Rock Harbor Church

WORSHIP: Marty and Casey Urwin, Rock Harbor Church

YTD Actual $126,285



The Food Cupboard team serves 
those in need here in our body and 
in the Boise community. We'd love 
your help replenishing our shelves if 
you can contribute goods or funds.  
Monetary gifts may be made by writing 
"Food Cupboard" in the memo on your 
check or electronic payment. 

Food Cupboard Needs
CURRENT NEEDS:
•	 spaghetti noodles (thin + reg)

•	 pudding cups - variety

•	 Granola bars (Natures Valley)

•	 Popcorn

•	 Jelly/james

•	 Rice Crispies and Raisin Bran 
cereals

APRIL 2023 
   This month's update is a bit shorter, but it's a good update, nonetheless. The work 
exploring a church merge with The Pursuit continues, the deacons ministry officially 
rolled out, and we watched as so many of you prepare for Easter festivities. To top it 
all off, we were really excited to see God fill in the gaps in our upcoming preaching 
schedule. 

   If you didn't make it to the Deacon presentation, we invite you to look through the 
draft handbook and presentation online at colecommunity.org/deacons. Jay Remley 
and Nancy Binford-Boehme have done a fantastic job outlining goals, qualifications, 
and initial areas of oversight.  If you have suggestions of people to fill the roles, 
please talk to Nancy or Jay. They will be presenting an initial list of recommendations 
to the elders. 

   We're looking forward to celebrating Easter with all of you, and we look forward 
to all of the activities planned for Holy Week. (See the full schedule online at 
colecommunity.org/holy-week). 

   A full list of Elder Updates can be found at colecommunity.org/elder-updates.

•	 Deacon Council Details Announced at March 26 Meeting
   Thank you for all of your hard work and getting those eggs ready!

In Him,

Jim, Jim, Josh, and Mike 

Elder Updates


